March 10, 2020 RPG Meeting Notes
[bookmark: _GoBack]The March RPG meeting was held via WebEx only as ERCOT implemented COVID-19-related social distancing measures for stakeholder meetings.
Corpus Christi North Shore Project Independent Review
Ben Richardson (ERCOT) presented an update on ERCOT’s Independent Review of the Corpus Christi North Shore Project. ERCOT plans to incorporate AEP’s updates and present to the Board of Directors in June.
Clayton Greer (Morgan Stanley): Are you going to put together new drawings?
Ben Richardson (ERCOT): Yes, we will.

2020 RTP Load Review Update
Ping Yan gave a status update on the 2020 RTP Load Review.
Bill Barnes (NRG): Are you planning to revisit the Far West load assumptions, given the recent events?
Jeff Billo (ERCOT): We do not want to be too reactionary to one day. We will wait and see, but this is the best information we have at this time. If things change in the long run, we will monitor that.

2020 RTP Study Assumptions Update
Jameson Haesler (ERCOT) gave an update on the DC Ties and Wind Dispatch assumptions for this year’s RTP.
For the MIN case, wouldn’t it be more conservative to set the CFE Ties to export?
Jameson Haesler (ERCOT): That would be the more conservative option for summer peak cases where one of the concerns is low voltages. However, in a minimum load case with plenty of capacity across the system, high voltages is more of a concern, so exporting would actually be helpful in that situation. Therefore, in a minimum load case, setting the ties to zero is more conservative than exporting.

